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MEETING MINUTES 
 

ANNUAL MEETING OF HORNINGTOFT PARISH 
 

Wednesday 19th May 2021 7pm, St Edmunds Church 
 
 

 
Parish Councillors present: Andrew Hill (Chairman) Tracey Hawke 
(Vice-Chairman), Graham Drew, Pauline Chapman. 
 
Also, present: Donna Secker (Parish Clerk) and 6 members of the 
public  

 
 

Cllr Hill opened the meeting at 7pm and welcomed everyone and 
thanked everyone for attending.  
 

1. Apologies 
  
 Councillor Baker was not present, and no apology was received.  
 

2. Report from the Chairman of Horningtoft Parish Council 
 The full report can be seen on the website  
 

3. Report from the Financial Officer/Parish Clerk 
The full report can be seen on the website 
 

4. Report from Village organisations, if received.  
4.1. St Edmunds Parochial Church Council 
 The church was closed throughout the Covid pandemic, 
 but it was cleaned and check regularly. The roof has been 
 repaired and the guttering was cleared and cleaned. A 
 new smart meter has been installed.  
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 While the church was closed it was decorated to 
 acknowledge Christmas and Easter Festivals.  
 A resident took part in a sponsored church bike ride to 
 raise funds. 
 The Church has had a new gate fitted. 
 The Church quota was paid but not in full.  
 
 Olive is retiring after many years of her faithful service 
 and Olive was thanked for all her dedication and 
 commitment.  

 
4.2. Horningtoft Community Fund and Covid Support Group 

The full report can be seen on the website 
  

4.3. Horningtoft Heritage Society 
The full report can be seen on the website  
 
The Heritage Society had completed a stunning display 
that could be viewed before the meeting. The display 
included items of Military records, personal memories of 
local residents, family trees, agricultural records, property 
sale particulars and Brisley and Whissonsett school 
photos.  
 
Meeting closed at 1921.  
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